The Committee of the Whole of the Village of Winnebago met on May 13, 2024, at 7:05 p.m. while
taking a break from the Board Meeting with President Eubank presiding.

ROLL CALL
ACKERMAN — LEFEVRE - MCKINNON — O’ROURKE — PITNEY -present

Guests: Attorney Gaziano, Village Administrator Joseph Dienberg, Deputy Clerk Kellie Symonds, Public
Works Director Chad Insko, Chief Jeff White, Sergeant Nick Haff, Jesse McKee, Bill Hoyt, Duane Springer,
Robb Firch, Michelle McDonald, Stephanie King, Treasurer Dana Novinson.

A quorum was established.
No one stated a conflict of interest.

Public Comment: Michelle McDonald, owner of The Post, stated she is in favor of the Pedal Bus
proposed by Robb Firch. She noted that it is a small business bringing something new to the Village.

Robb Firch said others interested in bringing this to the Village are Carrie Woolbright from The Scoop,
Aaron Booker, County Board Member and Amber Mangiaracina from Bago Lounge. He noted only
canned refreshments (no hard liquors) would be allowed. The trips would be about two hours and
would be during daylight hours. Most Board Members were in favor of drafting an ordinance to work
through all needed details.

Golf Carts: There was a great deal of discussion about the safety of golf carts. Golf Carts will have the
same requirements as the U.T.V’s.

Bill Hoyt suggested putting a notice in the paper that golf carts and U.T.V’s are legal in the Village.
3. Elected Official Compensation: Mr. Dienberg provided suggested increases for the elected officials
after the next election. The Trustees concurred with the suggested increases. Mr. Dienberg will draft an

Ordinance and present it at the June meeting.

A motion was made by MR. LEFEVRE, seconded by MRS. O’'ROURKE to adjourn the Committee of the
Whole at 8:07 p.m. to return to Regular Session. Motion carried on a voice vote.

UNAPPROVED

Sally J. Huggins, Village Clerk



